BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Special Meeting

January 22, 2018
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Phil Visintainer and Darin Hurne
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Fire Chief Martin Swan, and Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Operating and Capital Budget Discussions for Fire Department and Fire Marshal’s Office – FY 2018/2019: Fire Marshal Klotzbier was not able to come up with an exact amount for what benefit cost would be a full time position, though he was able to estimate a cost along with the cost of pension. He distributed revised figures for his proposed budget and answered questions posed by the Commissioners. He will submit the proposed budget to Finance Director Jylkka with changes as discussed.
The Fire Department budget was then discussed. Chief Voelker stated that capital request for Engine 2 and the Chief’s Vehicle will be submitted and explained the associated costs. Engine 2 will be around $675,000 and the Chief’s Vehicle is estimated to be around $60,000. The current Chief’s Vehicle can be reused by the Dept. or another agency within the town. An Engine committee has been created for Engine 2. These two apparatus were on the five year capital plan submitted last year, so these items area known. 
The wish list for the Dept. that was compiled by the Dept. Engineer Dan Burdick was discussed, particularly the exhaust system repairs at Co#1 and the deck gun. Other items  under $10,000 can come out of the operating budget. This list was tabled until more information was gained.
Chief would like to increase the vehicle repair fund, as the sinking fund for this was swept away when the new Ladder truck was purchased. This is especially pertinent in relation to tire replacement, as these have a finite life, and some need to be replaced now. The Awards Program will be increased as well, due to the anticipated changes to the program. 
Going back to the Capital budget; it was discussed that replacement for turnout gear/Scott bottles is an ongoing funded item, and Chairman Salafia stated that normally the capital budget form is filled out. Vehicle sinking fund will be requested for an increase. 
Any Other Business: Mr. Visintainer asked if there were plans to start another recruitment program as the number of members is low. Chief Voelker stated there is not currently a plan, but perhaps something could be done in the spring. There are currently 8 junior members. The amount of members that are available during the day was discussed. There are not many.
Adjournment: Mr. Germain moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 P.M.. Mr. Visintainer seconded. Voted 4-0.
Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary (Not present at meeting)
